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HAMILTON MUSICIANS½ GUILD, LOCAL 293, CFM 

  

 

Executive Board ñ Local 293 CFM  
 

President     Larry Feudo  

1st Vice President    Reg Denis 

2nd Vice President    Steve Sobolewski  

Secretary - Treasurer Brent Malseed  

Marshall     Lorne Lozinski  

Sergeant at Arms    Paul Panchezak 

Director            Janna Malseed  

Director     John Balogh  

Director            Ron Palangio 

 

Emeritus Officers:   
 

   Matt Kennedy  

   Harry Waller  
 

 

GUILD CONTACT INFO  
 

20 Hughson St. S. Suite 401  

Hamilton, Ontario  

 L8N  2A1  
 

Phone: 905 - 525 - 4040  

Fax:  905 - 525 - 4047  
 

email:  local293hmg@bellnet.ca  
 

www.hamiltonmusicians.org  

 

  

Any notice appearing in this bulletin shall be considered an official notice to all members of Local 293 CFM.  

General Membership Meeting  

Monday, April 28, 2014  

7:00 p.m.  

The Admiral Inn  

York and Dundurn Streets, Hamilton   

Local 293 Presentations 

This General Meeting will see a handful of members 
awarded 25 year pins and Life Memberships.  

We encourage friends and colleagues to 
attend the General Membership Meeting 

on April 28 as a way of acknowledging 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ IƻƴƻǳǊŜŜǎΩ ǘƻ 
Hamilton music and congratulate them 

on their achievements. 

Life Memberships 
   

Michael Maguire 
Peter Rihbany 
Jon Peterson  

Diane Merinuk  
Mikhail Brat  

Russ McAllister  
Roger Flock  

Valerie Tryon  
Sonny Del Rio 

25 Year Pins 
 

Christopher Hunt  
John Gora  

John Bianchini  

Catherine MacDonnell 

https://www.facebook.com/local293musicians?ref=hl 
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                    tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
 

s many of you already know Opera Hamilton has ceased operation this past December. As a result of this 
some 32 musicians are owed a total of $20,000 in performance fees. After meeting with contractor Jon 

Peterson to familiarize ourselves with the details of this debacle we decided to call in Mark Tetreault, head of 
/CaΩǎ ǎȅƳǇƘƻƴƛŎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŦƛƴŘ ŀ ǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴΦ 

It became apparent very quickly that Opera Hamilton was not being forthright or communicating in good 
faith. After many broken promises and excuses why the funds were not being paid out it was decided to pur-

sue legal action.  Once the IEB approved this course of action, steps were taken to find a legal solution.  Articles and letters from us ap-
peared in the Spectator outlining our grievance with Opera Hamilton. We met with the mayor and his staff to get a dialogue going and 
this process is ongoing.  We feel confident that this matter will not be swept under the rug and we will have taken every measure possible 
to rectify this problem. 

   hƴ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ƴƻǘŜ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ [ƻŎŀƭ нфо ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ /CaΩǎ !ƴȅŀ /ǊŀƛƎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ DƻƭŘŜƴ IƻǊǎŜǎƘƻŜ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǘΦ  ¢his 
yearly competition has high school students competing for  awards in various categories including Best Jazz Ensemble and Best Concert 
Band which were awarded by Local 293.  Ron Palangio spearheaded the 
committee from Local 293 which included Paul Panchezak, Reg Denis, 
Brent Malseed and me. We all spent time manning the booth with Anya 
/ǊŀƛƎΣ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀŎǳƭǘȅ ŀƭƛƪŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ /Ca ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ŀ 
ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΩ ƭƛŦŜΦ hǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜŀƭ Ǉƻǎƛπ
tive feedback for us and was well worth the time and effort. 

   Speaking of Mohawk College, once again the annual Tribute to King 
Biscuit Boy takes place June 7th at Leander Boat Club (Bay City Music Hall) 
and the Blues Cruise June 8th at Pier 4. Proceeds go to funding music 
scholarships at Mohawk College. Local 293 will once again donate to this 
worthy cause. 

   [ŀǎǘƭȅΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ .ƻŀǊŘΩǎ Ƴŀƛƴ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛǾŜǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ǘƛŜǎ 
with the arts organizations and labour groups in Hamilton. We have had 
ǘŀƭƪǎ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ !ǉǳŀǊƛǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƛǘȅΩǎ aǳǎƛŎ LƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΦ ²Ŝ 
have reached out for inclusion in the JUNO committee which will be 
steering JUNO events in Hamilton next year. We feel we have much to 
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ƛƴ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛƻƴΩǎ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ W¦bh 
Awards. We will also be approaching IATSE and EQUITY to foster common 
goals and share information that will be mutually beneficial. All of these 
efforts go to representing our members in the best possible way. 
 

Yours in solidarity  

Larry Feudo 

A 

 

945 Garth Street  

Hamilton, Ontario  L9C 4L3  

Phone 905 ð 387 -5773  

carolyn@chedokefloweres.com  

www.chedokeflowers.com  

Purchases from  

Chedoke Flowers & Gifts  

will help provide financial aid  

to disabled members of Local 293.  
 

When making a purchase at Chedoke Flowers & 
Gifts, let them know that you are a member of 
the Hamilton Musiciansô Guild and 10% of your 
purchase will be donated to the Local 293 Bob 

Pedler Memorial Fund.   

This fund is a charitable trust fund that augments 
financial aid to disabled members of Local 293 

who have been approved for assistance through 
the Lester Petrillo Trust Fund of the AFM.    
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                Secretary-¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
 

ell, it sure has been a most brutal and long winter and I am sure that we are all elated to finally 
see spring arrive.  I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all members who were 

elected or acclaimed to positions on the Executive Board to serve the membership of Local 293 for a 
two year term of office for 2014/2015.   All positions on the Executive Board were up for election except 
that of the Secretary-Treasurer, as this position is elected for a three year term and will not be up for 
election until the fall of 2015.  It was encouraging to see the membership confidence in Larry Feudo by 

acclaiming him as President for a second term.   Larry is working diligently to move this local in the right direction to provide bet-
ter service to the membership.  I would also like to extend a special welcome to Ron Palangio who is a first time member to the 
9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ .ƻŀǊŘΦ  wƻƴ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƘŀǿƪ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ !ǇǇƭƛŜŘ aǳǎƛŎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŀǘ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ǿƘŜre 
he earned a Bachelor of Music from McMaster and a Bachelor of Education from the University of Toronto.   Ron currently 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǎ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ !Ǌǘǎ ŀǘ /ŀǊŘƛƴŀƭ bŜǿƳŀƴ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  wƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ aǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΩ 
Guild for many years and his knowledge of the music industry and music education will be a great asset to the Executive Board of 
ǘƘŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ aǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΩ DǳƛƭŘΦ   

   We are very grateful to the number of members who are now receiving the Libretto digitally (approximately 80% of the mem-
bership).  This initiative is saving the local significantly in printing and postage costs, especially now with the recent government 
increase in the cost of postage stamps.   An electronic copy can be viewed from our website in full colour on a computer, iPad, 
iPhone or other electronic devices.  If you received this issue of the Libretto in the mail, and you have an email account, please 
inform the office of your email address. 

   As our membership continues to increase, the workload in the office is getting busier and busier.  Since the New Year, we have 
been diligently working to rectify the situation of 32 musicians who have not been completely paid for their performance in Opera 
IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴΩǎ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ CŀƭǎǘŀŦŦ ƭŀǎǘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ   ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ CŜŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎ ό/Caύ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ help 
and support to get this situation rectified and especially to Mark Tetreault, Director of Symphonic Services.   We are also gearing 
ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ƴŜƎƻǘƛŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴŜǿ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛǾŜ !ƎǊŜŜƳŜƴǘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ aǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΩ DǳƛƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ tƘƛƭƘŀǊƳƻƴƛŎ hǊπ
chestra (HPO) which will begin in May, 2014.  In August of 2014, President Feudo and I will be attending as delegates to the Cana-
dian Conference of Musicians in Ottawa to meet with delegates from the other 25 AFM Locals representing musicians from every 
geographical region in Canada to discuss, share ideas and act upon issues that ultimately affects the lives of all professional Cana-
dian musicians.   AFM President Ray Hair and AFM Vice-President from Canada, Alan Willaert, will be at the conference along with 
ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ /CaΦ  !ǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǘƘŜ W¦bhΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƭƻok-
ing forward to this event for our members and other musicians from across Canada.  

   The Golden Horseshoe Music Fest that was held at Mohawk Col-
lege in February was a great success.  I would like to thank the 
Canadian Federation of Musicians for their support and participa-
tion with this years event.  Anya Craig, CFM Membership Services 
Administrator, attended the three day event and was instrumental 
in helping our Executive Board promote the Local and the AFM to 
ȅƻǳƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ wƻƴ tŀƭŀƴƎƛƻΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ млΦ 

Please note that Life Member Harold 

Namaro is now a resident of the Village 

of Wentworth Heights (a long term care 

facility) located at 1620 Upper Wen-

tworth Street in Hamilton.  He is in the 

Rymal Neighbourhood in room 230 and 

would love to have visitors.   Not only did 

Harold have his own band in the Hamil-

ton area for years, you might also re-

member that Harold was in the movie 

ά¢ƘǊŜŜ aŜƴ ŀƴŘ ! .ŀōȅέΦ 

Yours in Solidarity, Brent Malseed 

W 

 Do we have your current contact information?  

The Local 293 Office sends out impor-
tant advisories to members by email 
and we want to make sure that youôre 

not left in the dark!   Please notify the 
office of any changes to your contact 
information.  Include your phone 

number, home address and email address. Call 905 -

525 - 4040 or email ( local293hmg@bellnet.ca ) the 
office to make sure that we have your correct contact 
information.  

You can also update your contact information online by 
going to:           http://www.afm.org/     

on the right hand site of the home page,  

under Links click on  

Manage your AFM Profile  

Once you complete your online update, the Local 293 
office is notified by the AFM that you have changed 
your profile information.  

mailto:local293hmg@bellnet.ca
http://www.afm.org/


CFM  Musical Equipment & Liability  

Insurance Program Enhanced  
 

I am pleased to have the opportunity to provide the Canadian members of the AFM/ CFM with direct information on 
one of the best, on going benefits of belonging to the AFM/ CFM. The Canadian National office approached our com-
pany over 30 years ago to establish an insurance program for their members. This program is very unique in that it has 
stayed with the same insurance company and same insurance brokerage (although they have been purchased or had 
name changes ) during all these years. This is why it has been such a consistent product with only 1 change in rates in 
over 20 years. However, it was time to see if we could improve the product without risking the integrity of the rate 
ǎǘŀōƛƭƛǘȅΣ ǎǳǇŜǊƛƻǊ ŎƭŀƛƳǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǊƛŜǊ ǘƻ ŘŜŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ά ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴǎέ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǊŜπ
quire from time to time.  Before I highlight the enhancements to the current product, I thought I should review the 
benefits of the current policy. We hope you are as excited about the changes to the policy as we are. The two new 
enhanced changes are a direct result of input from the Canadian National Office and the Canadian Conference of Mu-
sicians Executive Board. They are a great add on to the policy as they provide income that otherwise you could be out. 
I encourage all of the members to let Sandra Sween, your local, the CFM National Office or myself know your thoughts 
on the changes. 

Sincerely, Bob Burns, HUB International 

 

Note:  Application Forms are available on our website at: 

http://www.hamiltonmusicians.org/membership-benefits/ 

LIBRETTO                     April 2014                             Page 4 

 


